
66.
Resourcing Mission Grants Committee

The Resourcing Mission Grants Committee (RMGC) is responsible for allocating grants from the Connexional Advance and Priority Fund, the Fund for Home Mission, and the Mission Alongside the Poor Fund, together with a small allocation of grants from the Fund for World Mission and the Epworth Fund (Miscellaneous Grants).  

The RMGC organised a consultation for Districts, on 27 September 2005, about future deployment of Ministry and Mission grants.  One hundred people attended, including members of the Committee and representatives from 32 Districts.  The Committee also requested information from Districts about their current arrangements for the administration of applications from Circuits to district Advance Funds (DAFs).  RMGC considered these, with views from the consultation, at its November and March meetings and has agreed to pilot a new approach with four Districts in the year 2006-07.  All Districts will receive copies of the new-style application forms and guidance notes for comment.

In 2005-06 the level of levies received by DAFs from circuit Advance Funds was increased in the light of the CAF review.  During the year, a letter was sent to all Districts concerning the need, as a requirement of the Charity Commission’s Statement of Recommended Practice (SORP), to restrict expenditure from DAFs to what is already in DAF accounts.  Awards from DAFs should not be made based upon projections of likely income in future years.

The RMGC has agreed that from September 2006, the 25% of net CAPF levies from property sales will be distributed according to a new method. This method will involve calculation of the hypothetical position where all CAF levies are pooled centrally along with a percentage of CAPF levies, and the pool distributed according to the formula currently used for CAPF alone. Districts who have already received more in CAF levies than they would have from the ‘pool’ will receive no further distribution – those who receive less from CAF levies than they would have from the ‘pool’ will receive a top-up from CAPF. The percentage of CAPF in the hypothetical ‘pool’ will be adjusted such that the amount distributed in top-ups is equal to 25% of net levies.

In view of the “significant sum in the Team Budget allocated to ministry and mission grants”, the Strategy and Resources Committee (SRC) asked the RMGC to “approve for one year only the commitment of a further £1M from CAPF to the Methodist Church Fund in 2006-07 to cover a £1M reduction in the amounts put towards the grant funding in the Team budget”.   

Following its discussion of the SRC’s paper, the RMGC:

1. Confirmed its current practice of careful scrutiny to enable it to meet grant applications from Circuits and Districts from the range of funds available to it;

2. Received notice of the significant further reductions in the grant support budget for FHM, MAP and FWM and Property in 2006-07, and

3. Resolved that in its report to the 2006 Conference it will ask for confirmation of its decisions which have made possible grant support payable in 2006-07 by the full exercise of its latitude to negotiate support through CAPF. 

The RMGC is working closely with the Team Focus ground clearing Project 12 concerning connexional grant-making and notes that the Methodist Council’s review of the RMGC will shortly commence its work.

At its spring meeting the RMGC offered a vote of thanks to The Revd Will Morrey for his time as Chair of the Committee.  The Committee agreed unanimously to appoint The Revd John Carne as its Chair from September 2006.

	Ministry & Mission Grants - All Funds 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	2002-03
	2003-04
	2004-05
	2005-06
	2006-07

	 
	 
	 
	
	
	

	Total Grants payable
	£1,912,412
	£2,013,562
	£1,972,722
	£2,012,633
	£1,891,695

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	Circuit Support grants
	£419,377
	£349,082
	£297,690
	£362,390
	£252,240

	% of total
	21.93
	17.34
	15.09
	18.00
	13.33

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	New Work grants
	£765,395
	£834,064
	£829,530
	£854,989
	£763,343

	% of total
	40.02
	41.42
	42.05
	42.48
	40.35

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Other grants
	£727,640
	£830,416
	£845,502
	£795,254
	£876,112

	% of total
	38.05
	41.24
	42.86
	39.51
	46.31


In addition to the above Ministry and Mission Grants figures for the current year, CAPF grants for property schemes amounting to £141,414 were approved up to March 2006 (projected total for 2005-06 approx £750,000).

Epworth Fund Applications

The following applications to the Epworth Fund were considered by the Committee and the recommendations to the Conference are as follows:  

a) “Methodist Identities” conference – grant recommended £3,200

b) Methodist Open days – grant recommended £5,000

c) Churches Together in England Evangelism website – grant recommended £12,000 (may be spread over up to three years)

In addition, the following applications were approved on a discretionary basis by officers authorised by the Conference in 2005 from the contingency fund, and are reported for information:

a) Ann Frank exhibition – grant agreed £5,000

b) “Thirst for Life” project – grant agreed £11,500

c) Rezurgence.com project – grant agreed £12,500

d) Methodism in Bridlington publication project – grant agreed £3,500

e) Group for Evangelism event at Coventry Cathedral – supplementary grant agreed £3,000

Dates and Deadlines

The dates for the grant-making meetings of the RMGC in the next connexional year are:

13-14th November 2006
(for which applications must reach the Resourcing Mission Office by 14th October 2006)

28-29th March 2007
(for which applications must reach the Resourcing Mission Office by 31st January 2007)

***RESOLUTIONS

66/1.
The Conference adopts the Report of the Resourcing Mission Grants Committee.

66/2.
The Conference confirms the RMGC’s decisions which have made possible grant support payable in 2006-07 by the full exercise of its latitude to negotiate support through CAPF. 

66/3.
The Conference approves the recommended grants from the Epworth Fund.  

66/4.
The Conference approves the use of unallocated funds from the Epworth Fund Grants budget as a contingency fund, so that officers of the Resourcing Mission Grants Committee may make discretionary grants if required during the year 2006-07 and report any such grants to the Conference in 2007.

66/5.
The Conference appoints the Resourcing Mission Grants Committee as follows:

Appointment Ends

(i)
ex-officio members as specified in Standing Order 201


President 



Vice-President



Secretary



Ex-President  



Ex-Vice-President



President-designate



Vice-President-designate


(ii)
three Chairs of District

(i)
The Revd Stephen Poxon
2007


(ii)
The Revd John Carne
2009


(iii)
The Revd Stephen Burgess (from September 2006)
2012


(iii)
three Circuit Ministers

(i)
The Revd Graham Halls 
2011


(ii)
The Revd Christine Hawke (from September 2006)
2012


(iii)
The Revd Andrew Farrington (from September 2006)
2012


(iv)
a member of the Diaconal Order serving in a circuit appointment to be nominated by the Diaconal Order


Deacon Peter Ogle 
2010

(v)
five lay persons

(i)
Mrs June Anderson
2007


(ii)
Mr John Bell
2007


(iii)
Mr Allan Dyer
2008


(iv)
Mr Brian Collis
2008


(v)
Mrs Shirley Crook
2009


(vi)
one representative of the Methodist Council
Mr Ron Calver 


(vii)
four members of the Connexional Team nominated by the Methodist Council to represent its concerns for church life and church and society 

(i)
Mr Alan Pimlott


(ii)
Dr Chris Sissons


(iii)
Mr Mike Seaton


(iv)
The Revd Graham Horsley


(viii)
a person appointed by the trustees of the London Mission Fund [Vacancy]

Such other members of the Connexional Team as have responsibilities for advice on grant applications may attend from time to time as they or the Committee may determine.

Reasoned Statements

The Revd Stephen Burgess is Chair of the York and Hull District.

The Revd Christine Hawke is Superintendent of the Doncaster Circuit in the Sheffield District.

The Revd Andrew Farrington is Superintendent of the Wednesbury Mission in the Wolverhampton and Shrewsbury District.
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